
RBCC Membership Meeting – March 14, 2018 

 

30 in Attendance on 3/14/18 including: 

 

Tom Beck 
Joann 
Clancy 
Natalya Roberts 
Su Harambe 

 

Brett Boynton 
Kathie Weibel 
Alan Ross 
Anne Nolan 

 

Committee chair nominees were approved – new chairs are: 

 Membership - Natalya 

 Technology - Alan 

 Building - Su 

 Finance -Joann 

 Social - Clancy 

Membership Committee  

 No news 

Building Committee 

 Su reported that sound system was broken and renters broke bar (fixed now) and toilet 

 Podium has been fixed too. 

Finance Committee 

 Tom reported that there are $3000 in upcoming rentals in the next 2 months. 

Tech Committee 

 No news 

Upcoming Events 

 March 18 -  Game Time (1-4 pm) 

 Wine tasting on Saturday, April 21 at 7 pm (bring Pinot Noir and glass) 

 May 12 Bridge2Beach Planning – 4 projects include stairs at Red Wing, Pilgrim and Cooper as 

well as landscaping around Community Center.  Su will seek grant ($20/volunteer-hour) for after 

party and new chairs.  Attendees approved up to $1500 from RBCC to fund 100 padded chairs 

and modify dollies. 

Other Items Discussed: 

 Nancy Carmona (UW PHD) will report at next month’s meeting on air quality study in RB  

 April 11 meeting speaker will be from Rainier Scholars 

 Sally presented LinktoLake beautification project for Beer Sheva park.  Next meetings are 

4/21/18 at 8825 Renton Avenue South and 6/2/18 at 8650 55th Avenue South. 



 Natalya reported on the RB Economic Round Table.  It meets once per month to discuss 

neighborhood developments with a goal to ensure that they reflect and enrich the community.  

They also help local business owners understand what resources are available to them.  The 

group is new and still in development. 

 Lauren reported on Seattle DOT’s plans for a RapidRide route up Rainier Avenue.  Postcard 

coming in the mail soon.  Encouraged all to provide feedback to DOT for improvements that 

would better serve RB.  

 Lauren also reported on “Your Voice – Your Choice” meeting at the RB Library on 3/36.  It’s an 

opportunity to suggest ideas for the use of City budget $ for small scale street and park 

improvements (15 projects in all).  Kathy suggested that we make sure that RBCC already 

existing project list is submitted. 


